Marshall Child Development Center 
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!


We are looking forward to celebrating another year in business with our Anniversary Picnic on August 11th!  Join us here at the center from 5pm-7pm.  We will have drinks, popcorn and snow cones.  Pack a dinner, bring your lawn chairs and enjoy the company!  We plan on having an outdoor activity (possible water slide) and an indoor activity (showing of the movie Moana). The playgrounds will also be available for outdoor fun!  We look forward to spending this time with you celebrating another year of MCDC!!
From the Director…!


I am excited to announce that we will be continuing our Little Geniuses Chess Program with our 3 to 5 year olds!  This fun chess program will be held on Thursdays from 10am-11am.  The first class will start on August 17th.  Please follow this link to sign up:

 https://register.asapconnected.com/classdetail.aspx?org=4838&pk=872887

We are already getting geared up for our Annual International Week (Aug 21st-25th).  Each classroom will be focusing on another part of the world.  They will study what the lives of children in that part of the world are like, their customs, and their foods.  If you have any experience with other parts of the world, please share these with your child’s classroom!  On Friday morning of that week, the preschool children will go on a “tour of the world”.  This is always so much fun!! We would love to have you participate in any way that you can.

Kelli Wright, Director

Upcoming Events:
August 5th=
CPR/First Aid Course for Staff

August 8th=
Staff Meeting 6pm

August 9th=
Kelli & Cecilia out of the office in Montgomery for USDA Training

August 11th=
MCDC Anniversary Picnic 5pm-7pm

August 15th=
Board Meeting 11:30am

August 19th=
CPR/First Aid Course for Staff

August 21st-25th=
International Week
August 26th=
Staff Training in Nashville

August 29th=
Board Meeting 11:30am

Coming Up in September:
*Center Closed on the 4th- Labor Day
*Staff Meeting on the 7th
*Board Meeting on the 12th & 26th

*Preschool Field Trip to Lyon Family      Farm 8am-1pm on the 27th 

Hello from Infant A

More hot, lazy, crazy, days of summer this month for Infant A.  We lost one of our returning families to the creeper room last month and will greet a new family this month.

Parents, thank you for bringing in your family photos for the language wall.  Please keep bringing them in; the babies as well as the teachers love to see and talk about them.  It is important to respond to our infants needs when planning the food they can eat and how to feed them.  Young infants are born with nursing reflexes.  A baby turns his head toward an object, such as a nipple, when his mouth, lip, cheek, or chin is touched.  When a baby’s lips are touched, his tongue moves out of his mouth.  This reflex allows feeding from the breast or bottles, but not from a spoon or cup.  Feeding solid foods is not recommended until a baby is 4-6 months old.  Between about 4 and 7 months of age, babies develop new skills that enable them to eat semisolid foods, such as infant cereal with iron and strained vegetables and fruit.  They can now move their tongues up and down, and swallow many foods without choking.  They can sit with support, have good head control, and use their hands to grasp objects.  Infants who are wanting soft or solid foods, but who are not yet able to sit alone should sit in your lap while you feed them.  


Parents, enjoy the last full summer month!

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B, the Beautiful Babies!  We are so excited to welcome our new infant teacher.  She has been a really good asset to the class already.  

Exploring and trying to understand the world is natural and necessary for children’s cognitive or intellectual development.  As children learn and grow, their capacities expand and become more flexible.  You can support and guide this process by responding to children’s interests with new learning opportunities, as well as; answer their questions with information and enthusiasm.  Cognitive growth also requires healthy development in other areas:  consistent physical growth, secure emotional behavior, and positive social interaction.  Young infant begins cognitive (intellectual) learning through interactions with adults in a secure environment.  Some of their early learning includes becoming familiar with distance and space relationships, sounds, similarity, and differences among things and visual perspectives from various positions-front, back, under, and over.

Have a great month!

The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Greetings WOW! 

We knew this month would not last long. 

It’s crazy how fast we are singing the August song.

We have moved so quickly into eight months of the year,

Pretty soon it will be school bells we hear.

Enjoy the last few weeks of your summer. 

Be in good spirits so your fall time will not be a bummer.

Our little ones are moving and dancing right along.

Playing patty cake and singing the nursery rhyme song.

Our older ones grown so big are moving up. 

Now that they are eating table food and drinking from a cup.

We enjoy seeing them move up with little smiles on their faces.

We look forward to hugging on the new ones that take their places.

The younger ones are busy learning to walk and crawl.

We believe that they will be walking by the time it is fall.

Our lesson plan for August will involve the weather. We’ll talk about the rain and when we need to wear a sweater.

We’ll also read stories, sing songs, play games.

Then we’ll get busy learning all the new names.

Stop in and visit share your favorite song,

Then we’ll have the little ones try to sing along.

Until next time, keep a happy grin.

When you bring in your child, remember to sign them in.

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Greetings from Creeper B! We had a fantastic July! We saw several of our friends begin to walk and crawl. We also saw some of our friends begin to talk more. As July comes to an end we are getting ready to say goodbye to some of our dear friends as they move up, but we are looking forward to welcoming new friends. 

Just a few reminders:

Please make sure your child has weather appropriate clothes here. That is something that is hard for us to keep up with because we only get in it if they have to be changed. Try and help us make sure your child has enough diapers and wipes. We try to remember to remind you but sometimes we forget. If your child eats baby food, please help us make sure that they have enough here. 

Also, it is important that you are reading your child’s daily sheet. That is where we will put if they need diapers, wipes, clothes, food, or anything else. Please make sure you are signing your child in and out every day. 

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Hello from the Bee Hive!

Wow its August already. Where has the time gone?   First we would like to give a big thank you to all of our parents for bringing your child dressed and ready for water play every Wednesday. Again thank you, thank you, we really appreciate it. 

Just a little thought.  Our little busy bees are learning through play. Play is very important because it is building their physical, social, emotional, and intellectual skills. Whether it’s pouring water, playing in the sand box, playing with play dough, drawing, painting, building with blocks, playing hard games, dancing, running, climbing, and singing. These are just a few of the things we do to help our little busy bees to grow and develop. Children learn from everything they do so it’s great to make their little worlds as fun and stimulating as you can. International week we will be going to Mexico. 
Finally, August is a busy month with everyone going back to school, and lots of our future engineers are heading off to kindergarten. Some of our little bumble bees will be leaving the bee hive to explore adventures. 

Buzzing off, Toddler Teachers!

The Rockets (Toddler B)

Hello Toddler B Family!  We can’t believe August is already here!  We’ve had a great summer and have enjoyed our water play days!  We will have international week August 21-25.  During this week, we will teach the children about the customs and traditions of Mexico.  If any of you have items from Mexico and would like to share them with the class that would be great.  Thank you for your continued support and sharing your little ones with us each day.  Have a great month!
The Safari Explorers (EA)
Dear parents, 

July was a fun-tastic month!  We learned about the 4th of July, painted with and tasted yummy fruits, learned about the swamp and space. 

In August we will learn all about me. We need a picture of your child as a baby for this unit. Next we will have a unit on My Family. If we do not already have a family picture, please bring one in. The next week we will talk about good manners. You are never too young to learn manners! Then it will be International Week. We will visit England. We will end the month learning about the night-night time. 
Don’t forget

· Check for two changes of appropriate clothes 

· Those potty training, check for underwear 

· Last day of water play is August 1st 

· Work with children on becoming independent, taking shoes on/off, shorts on/off

Thank you! 

Underwater Explorers (EB)
Dear parents 

It’s hard to believe it is already August.  I guess the quote is true “time does fly when you are having fun”. We had a lot of fun in July! We learned, explored, and created a lot of things. Here is the schedule of themes we will be exploring in August: 

· Week 1 – All about me.

· Week 2 – Chicka- Chicka Boom-Boom 

· Week 3 – Transportation

· Week 4 – International Week (Puerto Rico)

· Week 5 – I love books 

Don’t forget: 
· Continue to check your folders for daily reminders. 

· Put sunscreen on your children at drop off. 

· Make sure your child has sufficient extra clothing, and that they are weather appropriate. 

As always it is an honor to watch your babies develop into creative children. We love your kids!

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
We had a very fun and interesting summer! The children really enjoyed the water play, and the many language and sensory activities with which we participated in. The letter bags seem to be a favorite and we would encourage everyone to participate. Our newer students are doing well; they seem very content and comfortable. 

This month our focus will be working on our fine motor skills. Some of our activities will include tearing, cutting, tracing, working with play dough, and painting. Our Themes/Letters of the Week will be: Dairy “Xx”, Author Laura Numeroff “Yy”, Numbers “Zz”, International Week and Camping “Aa”. 

Parent reminders: check files and boxes for weather appropriate clothing, fresh water, and please remember a full signature is required on the sign- in/ sign-out sheet. We would like to thank all of our parents for your continued support. If at any time you have questions/ concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know. 
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
The summer is flying by and we are ready to start another school year! We have said goodbye to our old friends as they have moved up to Pre A! We have welcomed our new friends into Pre B! We have a very fun month planned! Themes for the month include: Super Hero Week, all about Me, International Week, and when I grow up! During this transitional time from Pre C to Pre B, please feel free to set up a conference to ask questions and talk to us! We look forward to parent involvement for the activities planned for August! International week is a blast! Parent Reminder: please check lesson plans and daily notes! Please clean out cubbies daily, your child has worked hard on their artwork and would love to take it home to be displayed! 
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

We welcome the Pre B students to our classroom for another exciting and fun year!


We would like to wish all our MCDC 2017 graduates a successful Kindergarten year. We are confident that your transitions to new schools and making new friends will go well. Parents please keep in touch and let us know how our friends are doing.



We are happy to begin a new year with our new friends and parents.


This month, our focus is learning about each other. Pre-A is a new classroom for your child and we are new teachers to them. Every classroom is set up differently and every teacher has their own techniques. With this class being the last class your child will be attending before kindergarten we will prepare your child for the skills they need to begin big school. In doing this, we will also need participation from home. We would like to know how we can better help your child develop academically, physically, emotionally, and socially, to become their own unique selves. We want to have a fun year, but we also want your child to learn through play.


In August, we will be trying to figure out each child and what works best for them. We will be passing out packets that will need to be filled out and returned as soon as possible. After Labor Day, we will begin letter recognition/sounds and getting our class up and running as a whole. We divide the class into two groups for lunch purposes and conferences. We will let you know which one of us is your child's Primary Caregiver. This is done by last names and alphabetically. We also want to learn about our parents, so feel free to let us know about any concerns, suggestions, etc. that you may have for us. Our school has an open door policy. You are invited to come for lunch, read a story, do a special project or just to observe what's going on in the classroom. If you come for lunch, please let the office staff and Mrs. Sheila know so that a plate can be prepared for you.


Our themes this month are Nursery Rhymes, Fairy Tales, International Week, All About Me and Getting to Know My Classroom and Friends. July was a fun month and we had our last water play day on July 27th. Please remember to sign all medication forms, (teeth brushing & sunscreen) if you do not have an updated doctor's note. Make sure your child has a change of clothes (appropriate for the season).

Please enjoy the rest of your summer!
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